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Greetings,  

I am writing to you today to voice my support for HB 2745 and HB 2941. Each of these bills represent rich 

opportunities for the State of Oregon to continue on it’s path to becoming the greenest state in the Nation. As a 

solar advocate, Oregon homeowner, and a person who makes my living in the solar industry, I firmly believe that 

it will take the full support of Oregon residents and our political representatives alike to move us in the right 

direction.  

To give you a bit of my story, I first joined the “solar ranks” in 2010, after graduating from college. I started at 

the very bottom of the barrel; answering phones and making coffee. Through diligence and hard work, I slowly 

moved my way up the ladder to become a project manager, and now, the manager of an entire company, 

Synchro Solar. I make a good wage, and am very proud to say that I was able to purchase my first home in 2013. 

I have fully invested myself into this industry as I see renewable energy as the only true path forward for our 

great Nation.  

I thank you for taking the time to read my testimony and considering these two bills.  

Thank you, and all best,  

Kelli Wolford 

Synchro Solar, LLC 

(509) 499-2362 

kelli@synchrosolar.com 

 


